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Foxhill Metropolitan District No. 2
Statement regarding Recall Petition

The Board of the Foxhill Metropolitan District No. 2 acknowledges that a process has been 
initiated by a recall committee consisting of Martha Mortell, David Stalker, Monika Zajac, and 
Donna Gruol to hold a recall election for Directors Braden McLoughlin, Devin Capra, and Taryn 
Weiss.  The Board of Directors recognizes that the right to recall Directors is an important right 
of the eligible electors of the District.  Therefore, the District will not interfere with or contest 
the recall election or the recall election process.

The Board also believes that certain statements in the recall petition contain objectively false 
statements that should be corrected.  Colorado law requires that the recall petition should contain 
a general statement of the grounds on which the recall is sought and that the statement “must not 
include any profane or false statement.”  C.R.S. § 32-1-909(4)(c).

The Board therefore adopts and approves the following statement in order to correct certain false 
statements contained in the recall petition.  

A copy of the “Interim Management, Operations, and Maintenance Agreement” 
referenced in the recall petitions is attached to this statement for reference and is fully 
described as the Interim Letter Agreement Concerning District Management, Operations 
and Maintenance Obligations, dated November 14, 2023 (“Interim Letter”).  This Interim 
Letter was approved by a unanimous 5-0 vote of the Board of Directors at a public Board 
meeting held on November 14, 2023 at 5:30 p.m. with the advice of the District’s former 
counsel.  Minutes of this meeting are attached for reference.  The recall petition falsely 
states that the Interim Letter “prohibits current and future Boards from investigating the 
full scope of the District’s debt obligations and unlawfully restricts the District's current 
and future Boards from suing the Developer.”  The Interim Letter, by its express terms, is 
intended to be “only a summary of the salient and intended terms of a new IGA discussed 
to date” and “Final terms will be dictated by an executed IGA, if any.”  The Interim 
Letter provides that it “does not constitute a legally enforceable agreement” and that the 
District does not have “any liability to the other party if a definitive agreement is not 
executed for any reason.”  Finally, the Interim Letter Agreement allows for any party to 
“withdraw from this Letter upon providing the other party thirty (30) days’ written 
notice.” 

The District Board also approved, by a majority 3-1 vote of the Board of Directors, 
engagement with a new attorney at a public meeting held on May 15, 2024 at 6:30 p.m.  
Minutes of this meeting are attached for reference.  The decision to engage the District’s 
current attorney was not unilaterally made by Director McLoughlin as falsely stated in 
the recall petition, but was approved by a majority vote of the Board of Directors at a 
public meeting.

Adopted and approved at a public meeting held on July 1, 2024 by the Board of the Foxhill 
Metropolitan District No. 2 by vote: 3 in favor and 2 against.  




















